
 

 

 

31st March 2020 

‘We are growing and learning together in God’s Love’ 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers  

 

I trust this newsletter finds you all safe and well. This really is an unusual time for all of us. 

School has been opened to those children whose parents/ carers are classed as key 

workers. We offer our heartfelt thanks to those key workers on the frontline helping to ensure 

that so many aspects of society continue to function and to serve our needs. Sincere 

thanks also to the small number of staff who have continued to provide the consistency 

and routine within the child care for the children in school each day. 

 

There is so much reported on the television each day and this is very often aimed at adults 

and can lead to children feeling confused and anxious. Attached to this newsletter is a 

child friendly explanation of Coronavirus, which you may find of use, especially if your 

children are asking questions. 

 

 

 Aldi Competition 

 

I wanted to share some 

very exciting news with 

you..... do you 

remember the Aldi 

stickers we collected in 

the Autumn term?? 

Well a couple of weeks 

ago we received a big 

bag of sports 

equipment for school. 

So a huge thank you to 

you for all your stickers 

you collected from 

your shop with Aldi!   
 

 
 

 Easter Competition  

 

Sadly, so many school events may have been cancelled but 

the Easter egg and Easter bonnet competition is still going 

ahead, with judging taking place on Friday 3rd April.  



 

 

  

 

We have received so many emails with 

photographs of your fantastic designs, here 

are a few of your amazing creations... 

 

 

 
       

 



 

 

     
 

  

 

 

 

Send us a picture before noon on 

Friday 3rd April of your entry to  

bursar@st-johns-

coppull.lancs.sch.uk if you would 

like to enter.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Home schooling  

 

I hope that you and your child have been able to engage with some of the learning sent 

home. Class teachers will be in touch from Monday 20th April with some 

additional learning activities to keep the children busy as we move through 

the summer term.  

Reading is very important and should still be happening every day. Reading 

gives children the opportunity to forget about being stuck indoors. This can 

be said for independent reading and being read to. With more time on our 

hands, now is a great time to develop that love for reading. 
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 Easter  

It is important at this time of year we 

reflect on the true meaning of Easter. As 

we near the end of Lent and approach 

Palm Sunday. We remember how Jesus 

came into Jerusalem and the events 

which followed through Holy Week.  We 

can seek comfort and opportunity for 

reflection from bible scripture and through 

our prayers.  

 

 

Finally I want to thank you for all the telephone and email messages of appreciation and 

support for what school staff have been doing. I can assure you that these messages have 

been passed onto all staff, they are uplifting and greatly appreciated. 

  

Finally I wish to say Thank you again for my dedicated staff, Thank you to you for being 

fantastic parents and doing your bit to help us.  

We are at the end of a phone or email if you need us. 

 

Stay Home, Stay safe, keep well.  

God bless. 

 

Be strong and courageous 

Don’t be afraid of them or scared; 

For the Lord your God Himself 

Is who goes with you. 

He will not fail you 

Nor forsake you’ 

Deuteronomy 31:6 

 


